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cauterizes the small ves-—
sels. This causes a burn-
like reaction which is
transmitted then to the
skin from the inside out.
This produces a super-
ficial second degree burn
to the treated area which
can be immediately noticed.
The burn is like that
from a hot iron or stove.
"The patient cares for
this wound in the same
fashion that one would
treat any superficial
burn. The crust usually
separates in two to three
weeks. The redness grad-
ually fades over the next
several months. At that
point the full effect of
the laser treatment can
be seen,' says Dr. Given.
The healing time varies
with individuals and may
range from three to four
months to as much as a
year. There may be a
slight depression in the
area of skin treated, but
this usually smoothes out
as healing progresses.
"There is no indication
that there are any un-
desirable or unusual side
effects caused by the use
of laser light treatments.
It should be noted however
that lasers have been
used in medicine for only
15 years and no statistics
are available for long
term effects," says Given.,
Most abnormalities
treated with the laser
are not dangerous, Dr.
Given says, but the psy-
chological trauma, espe-
cially for children, can
be significant.

Book requests
are due

MCG faculty members
are reminded that winter
quarter book requests are
due to the Student Center
Bookstore, announces
Walter Schmidt, manager.

School of Medicine
faculty book requests are
due Oct. 31 and all other
schools have a Nov. 7
deadline.

Retirements

Dr. William C. Outhwaite,
associate professor, School
of Dentistry, is retiring
Nov. 1. Dr. Outhwaite
has been on our payroll
since 7/1/69.

Mrs. Christobel Dyal
received disability re-
tirement effective Oct. 1.

Lodging needed

An elderly woman re-
ceiving radiotherapy at
Talmadge needs lodging
for the next five weeks
while she receives treat-
ment. Anyone interested
in assisting this individ-
ual can contact Kathy
Melton for further infor-
mation at 3893.

Employee class

A make-up class on
"Employee Grievances &
Discipline Measures" will
be presented by Freddie
Gavin, Personnel Division,
on Nov. 12 at 1:30 p.m.
in the Small Auditorium.
It is recommended that all
supervisors that did not
attend the Oct. 8 class
attend this make-up.

MCG research
‘matches—up’

Medical College of
Georgia faculty and re-
searchers now have access
to a nation-wide match-up
for their projects and
private funding sources.

James C. Austin, direc-
tor of the Division of
Institutional Relations
explains that MCG is now
a member of the Foundation
Center Associates Program
which can supply up-to-date
information on the avail-
ability of funds for a
given project.

This means that once a
proposal has the appro-
priate approval, a phone
call can be made to the
Foundation Center and
probable funding sources
identified.

There is a given num-
ber of such calls that
can be made each month
without incurring charges.
To help coordinate this
effort on campus, Austin
has appointed his associ-
ate director for develop-
ment, Del Staecker,as the
individual to make those
calls.

Further information
about this service which
will be available Nov. 1,
may be obtained by call-
ing Staecker, 2121.
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